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TRANSPOSITION OF THE EU ELECTRONIC INVOICING DIRECTIVE 

Purpose 

1. The purpose of this Scottish Procurement Policy Note (SPPN) is to alert 
stakeholders to the Public Contracts (Scotland) Amendment Regulations 2019 which 
come into force on 18 April 2019.  

Key Messages 

2. This instrument is required following the publication of EU Directive 2014/55/EU on 
electronic invoicing in public procurement on 16 April 2014 and is being implemented 
through amendment to the Public Contracts (Scotland) Regulations 2015, the Utilities 
Contracts (Scotland) Regulations 2016 and the Concession Contracts (Scotland) 
Regulations 2016 . 

Background 

3. The change applies to contracts that are regulated by the European Public 
Procurement Regulations that are advertised in the Official Journal of the European 
Communities (OJEU). 

 
4. The Scottish Statutory Instrument (SSI) has been signed and approved by 

Parliament and the Regulations will come into force on 18 April 2019. 

Specific actions required by purchasing bodies 

5. The EU Directive 2014/55/EU requires public contracting authorities to automatically 
receive and process electronic invoices from their suppliers. 

 
6. Central contracting authorities (that are named in schedule 1 of the Public Contracts 

(Scotland) Regulations 2015) must comply with the Directive no later than 18 April 
2019. All other contracting authorities may have a further twelve months to comply 
with the Directive (no later than 18 April 2020) 
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Dissemination 

7. Please bring this SPPN to the attention of all relevant staff (particularly, those with  
purchasing and financial roles), including those in Agencies, Non-Departmental 
Public Bodies and other sponsored public bodies within your area of responsibility.  

Contact 

8. If you have any questions about this SPPN, please contact   
scottishprocurement@gov.scot. 
 
Scottish Procurement 
The Scottish Government 
5 Atlantic Quay 
150 Broomielaw 
Glasgow 
G2 8LU 
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